
 A WCWGA zoom meeting was called to order on January 19th at 4:00 for the purpose of discussing “slow play” and 
providing solutions.   
 
In attendance were Leslie Roberts, Connie Thompkins, Ginny Miller, Marilyn Connors, Lisa Hartley, Diane DeNuccio, 
Becky Miles, Joanne Keenan, Judy Davis, Caroline Papocki and Karen Sergison . 
 
 
 Several tips on how to minimize slow play were; splitting up, one cart looks for a lost ball rather than all four players, 
passenger keeps score and  the first cart to arrive at the tee box goes first. 
 
 It was suggested that a volunteer from the WCWGA serve as ranger to keep things moving.  It was also suggested 
that players record their start and finish time and on what hole they start directly on the scorecard.  This would help 
players gain an awareness of their times.  
 
 Participants reached agreement that the membership needs to revisit “splitting up” and focusing on it being 
mandatory should one player deem it necessary.  The idea of the yellow flags has been tabled for the immediate 
future.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Ginny Miller 
 


